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Research Analysis 

 

The proposed committee substitute for HB 1522 requires the State Board of Education to issue 

an RFP for a new statewide student information system by November 1, 2025, and purchase a 

system by March 1, 2026. The system must be in compliance with the Student Data 

Accessibility, Transparency and Accountability Act of 2013. The system will be used by all 

districts for reporting enrollment data, the administration of state tests, the collection of data for 

the Educational Indicators Program, allocation of state aid, and midyear adjustments. The State 

Department must implement the new system by July 1, 2027. Prior to full implementation, the 

Department must provide project management and training to appropriate school personnel.  

 

 

Prepared By: Emily Byrne 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The measure as currently written anticipated to result in a significant fiscal impact. As such, 

fiscal staff is working with OSDE to determine the fiscal impact. 

 

Prepared By: Cole Stout, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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